ROGER F. WICKER, MISSISSIPFI, CHAIRMAN
DEB FISCHER, NEBRASKA JACK REED, RHODE ISLAND

TOM COTTON, ARKANSAS JEABNE SHAHEEN, NEW FAMPSHIRS

MIKE ROUNDS, SOUTH BAKOTA KIRSTEN E. GILLIBRAND, NEW YORK

JOMI K. ERNST, IOWA RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNEETICUT . —~

DAN SULLIVAN, ALASKA MAZIE %, HIRONO, HAWAI - > 4

KEVIN CRAMER. NGRTH DAKOTA TIN KAINE, VIRGINIA %n]tm ptatzﬁ 5E“at[
RICK SCOTT, FLORIDA ANGUS 5. KING, JR., MAINE

TOMMY TUBERVILLE, AL ABAMA ELIZABETH WARREN, MASSACHUSETTS

MARKWAYNE MULLIN, CKLAHOMA GARY C. PETERS, MICHIGAN COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES
TED BUDD, MORTH CAROLINA TAMMY DUCKWORTE, ILLINOIS

ERIC SCHMITT, MISSOURI JACKY ROSEN, NEVADA WASHINGTON, BC 20510-6050
JIV BANKS. INDIANA MARK KELLY, ARIZONA

TI SHEERY, MONTANA ELIESA SLOTKIN, MICHIGAN

JOKN P, KEAST, MAJORITY STAFF DIRECTOR
ELIZABETH L. KING, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

March 26, 2025

Mr. Steven A. Stebbins

Acting Inspector General

U.S. Department of Defense - Office of Inspector General
4800 Mark Center Drive

Alexandria, VA 22350-1500

Dear Mr. Stebbins,

On March 11, 2025, Jeffrey Goldberg, the Editor-in-chief of The Atlantic, was reportedly included on a
group chat on the commercially available communications application called Signal, which included members
of the National Security Council. This chat was alleged to have included classified information pertaining to
sensitive military actions in Yemen. If true, this reporting raises questions as to the use of unclassified networks
to discuss sensitive and classified information, as well as the sharing of such information with those who do not
have proper clearance and need to know.

Accordingly, we ask that you conduct an inquiry into, and provide us with an assessment of, the following:

1. The facts and circumstances surrounding the above referenced Signal chat incident, including an
accounting of what was communicated and any remedial actions taken as a result;

2. Department of Defense (DOD) policies and adherence to policies relating to government officers and
employees sharing sensitive and classified information on non-government networks and electronic
applications;

3. An assessment of DOD classification and declassification policies and processes and whether these
policies and processes were adhered to;

4. How the policies of the White House, Department of Defense, the intelligence community, and other
Departments and agencies represented on the National Security Council on this subject differ, if at all;

5. An assessment of whether any individuals transferred classified information, including operational
details, from classified systems to unclassified systems, and if so, how;

6. Any recommendations to address potential issues identified.

Please include a classified annex to these responses as needed. The Senate Armed Services Committee will

work with you to schedule a briefing immediately upon completion of your review.

Sincerely,

Jack Reed "{"ﬂ

)Ranking Member
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